# نماذج الأسئلة المعتمدة لامتحان دبلوم التعليم العام





## تم تحميل هذا الملف من موقع المناهج العمانية

موقع فايلاتي ← المناهج العمانية ← الصف الثاني عشر ← لغة انجليزية ← الفصل الأول ← ملفات متنوعة ← الملف

تاريخ إضافة الملف على موقع المناهج: 24:05:16 2025-09-24

ملفات اكتب للمعلم اكتب للطالب ا اختبارات الكترونية ا اختبارات ا حلول ا عروض بوربوينت ا أوراق عمل منهج انجليزي ا ملخصات وتقارير ا مذكرات وبنوك ا الامتحان النهائي ا للمدرس

المزيد من مادة لغة انجليزية:

## التواصل الاجتماعي بحسب الصف الثاني عشر











صفحة المناهج العمانية على فيسببوك

المزيد من الملفات بحسب الصف الثاني عشر والمادة لغة انجليزية في الفصل الأول						
نموذج إجابة اللغة الإنجليزية الفصل الأول						
مذكرة و كراسة الاختبارات الخاصة باللغة الانجليزية						
عروض شفوية وبرزنتيشن فريق رواد المستقبل						
مواضيع عروض شفوية وبرزنتيشن	4					
مواضيع برزنتيشن topics presentation	5					



# امتحان دبلوم التعليم العام للعام الدراسي ١٤٤١/١٤٤٠ هـ - ٢٠١٩ / ٢٠٢٠ م الدور الثاني - الفصل الدراسي الأول

English	Language	'Core'	:0041	•	نبيه:

• الأسئلة في (١٦) صفحة.

• زمن الإجابة: ثلاث ساعات.

• الإجابة في الورقة نفسها.

### تعليمات مهمة:

- يجب الحضور إلى قاعة الامتحان قبل عشر دقائق على الأقل من بدء زمن الامتحان.
  - يجب إحضار أصل ما يثبت الهوية وإبرازها للعاملين بالامتحانات.
- يجب الالتزام بالزي (الدشداشة البيضاء والمصر أو الكمة للذكور) والزي المدرسي للطالبات ، ويستثنى من ذلك الدارسون من غير العمانيين بشرط الالتزام بالذوق العام، ويمنع على جميع المتقدمات ارتداء النقاب داخل المركز وقاعات الامتحان.
- يحظر على الممتحنين اصطحاب الهواتف النقالة وأجهزة النداء الآلي وآلات التصوير والحواسيب الشخصية والساعات الرقمية الذكية والآلات الحاسبة ذات الصفة التخزينية والمجلات والصحف والكتب الدراسية والدفاتر والمذكرات والحقائب اليدوية والآلات الحادة أو الأسلحة أياً كان نوعها وأي شيء له علاقة بالامتحان.
- يجب على الممتحن الامتثال لإجراءات التفتيش داخل المركز طوال أيام الامتحان.

- يجب على الممتحن التأكد من استلام دفتر امتحانه، مغلفاً بغلاف
بلاستيكي شفاف وغير ممزق ، وهو مسؤول عنه حتى يسلمه لمراقبي
اللجنة بعد الانتهاء من الإجابة.
- يجب الالتزام بضوابط إدارة امتحانات دبلوم التعليم العام وما في
مستواه وأية مخالفة لهذه الضوابط تعرضك للتدابير والإجراءات
والعقوبات المنصوص عليها بالقرار الوزاري رقم ٥٨٨ / ٢٠١٥.
- يقوم المتقدم بالإجابة عن أسئلة الامتحان المقالية بقلم الحبر (الأزرق
أو الأسود).
<ul> <li>يقوم المتقدم بالإجابة عن أسئلة الاختيار من متعدد بتظليل</li> </ul>
الشكُل (
س – عاصمــة سلطنة عمـــان هي:
🗖 القاهرة 🔲 الدوحة
🗖 مسقط 🗍 أبوظبي
ملاحظة: يتم تظليل الشكل ( ) باستخدام القلم الرصاص وعند
الخطأ، امسح بعناية لإجراء التغيير.

# مُسَوَّدَة، لا يتم تصحيحها



# Listening 1 (Items 1 – 7)

(7 marks)

You offic		ion between a university student	and an accommodation						
List	<i>Listen, and shade in the bubble</i> ( ) <i>next to the correct option.</i>								
1.	According to the officer, stu	dents should start booking acco	ommodation in						
	☐ February	☐ April	☐ June						
2.	Next year, Adam will be a _	year student.							
	☐ first	☐ second	☐ final						
3.	A room on the university ca	mpus is often sharin	ng a house.						
	Cheaper than	the same price as	more expensive than						
4.	Adam prefers to share a roc	m with other stu	udents.						
	☐ three	four	☐ five						
5.	Adam thinks that the first ho	puse is							
	in an old building	far from the university	quite expensive						
6.	The problem with the secon	d house is the							
	☐ lack of transportation	extra electricity paymer	nts 🔘 limited space						
7.	In the end, Adam will search	for a private room							
	in a local newspaper	online	with his friend						
	Do not write in this space								

# Listening 2 (Items 8 – 15)

(8 marks)

		ing to hear <b>a talk</b> about For each item, write a		_	than FO	OUR I	WORDS).
3.	Whic	h country did his grand <sup>.</sup>	father	tour?			
9.	Wher	n did his grandfather die	e?				
10.	Who	gave him money to buy	/ a nev	w bike?	(year)		
11.	Why	didn't his friend join hin	n on h	is tour to Norway	?		
Part	Two:	For each item, shade in	ı the b	oubble ( ) next to	o the cor	rect (	option.
12.	He w	ent back to Norway bed	cause	he wanted to			
		take photos	0	sell his photos			experience biking in cold weather
13.	His to	our of all the European	counti	ries took			. 9
		one year	0	three years			four years
14.	After	graduation, his trip exp	enses	s were paid for by			47
		his college	0	Danny		0	magazine publishers
15.	On hi	is journeys, his main wo	rry wa	as			
		animal attacks		road accidents			communicating with locals

Vocabulary 1 (Items	s 16 – 20)		(2½ marks)						
For each item, shade in the bubble ( ) next to the correct option.									
<b>16.</b> They complained abo	<b>16.</b> They complained about the amount of water coming from flat.								
massive	☐ compulsive	positive	creative						
17. I had the most scorpions.	_ journey in the desert	last year. I was surroun	ded by poisonous						
interesting	terrifying	stunning	amazing						
<b>18.</b> I heard you have char	nged your	_ from medicine to eng	ineering.						
campaign	□ style	conference	☐ major						
<b>19.</b> In 2019, an internatio the habi		entalists visited the Ama	azon Forest to						
revise	release	explore	O reduce						
<b>20.</b> A five-year-old rubbish problems.	<mark>a machi</mark> ne, called t	the 'Rubbish Eater' to s	olve the world's						
influenced	invented invented	consumed	complained						
	Do not write in this space								

## Grammar (Items 21 - 25)

(2½ marks)

For each item, chose the correct option and shade in the bubble  $(\square)$ .

Speaker A:	Excuse me. (21) What / Where can I find the food corner?
Speaker B:	Well, we have two large food corners on the first and second floors.
Speaker A:	That's great. So what type of food (22) <b>do / does</b> they sell on the first floor?
Speaker B:	You can bought / buy fresh vegetables, fish and meat.
Speaker A:	Actually, I want to buy some sweets and a birthday cake  (24)  for /  of my son.
Speaker B:	You can find delicious cakes on the second floor.  There also was / is a supervised playroom where you can leave your son while you are shopping.
Speaker A:	Thank you.

## Grammar / Vocabulary (Items 26 - 30)

(2½ marks)

For each item, shade in the bubble  $(\Box)$  next to the correct option.

Since I was young, my dream was to work in the hospitality industry, specifically in
hotels. I was always <u>(26)</u> by hotels and how they work to <u>(27)</u> the best possible
services to their guests. Therefore, after I finished high school, I enrolled in the College
of Tourism (28) helped me learn more about tourism, catering and hospitality.
After ten years of working in international five-star hotels and (29) experience in
different positions, I (30) all my savings and opened my own hotel, which is now a
big success.

26.		fascinate		fascinates	fascinated		fascinating
27.		compare		offer	reduce	0	prevent
28.		who	0	where	which		whom
29.	0	gaining	0	designing	travelling	0	producing
30.		invest	0	in <mark>ves</mark> ts	invested	0	investing

Rea	ding 1 (Items 31 – 37)	(7	marks)				
	the texts. Are the statements which follow each text $\underline{True}$ or $\underline{False}$ ? each item, shade in the bubble $(\Box)$ under the correct option.						
31.	There is a new Sports Club in our town, where we can do lots of at weekends. For example, I enjoy water sports such as kayaking My friend, Peter, is the rock climbing instructor. However, he is awweekends.	g and wat	er-skiing.				
	Statement	True	False				
	Peter practises water sports at the weekends.						
32.	Many countries provide public facilities, where residents are erand exercises on a daily bases as this will reduce health costs. I residents who register on the 'Be active' free fitness program government services free of charge.	n Birming	ham, UK				
	Statement	True	False				
	Residents in Birmingham spend a lot of money to keep fit.	Ψ_					
33.	At the age of sixteen, Hana Johnson started an online business called "Friends Creative Gallery". It aimed to display and sell her friends' handmade products. Within six months, it became popular and today her website is visited by 10 million teenagers. Her business now is worth \$15 million.						
	Statement	True	False				
	Hana's business is successful.						
34.	After I retired, I decided to work a school driver. I enjoyed children's conversations. I worked very hard to ensure that the k and got back home safely. Therefore, the school administration I continue working, and I agreed.	ids reache	ed school				
	Statement	True	False				
	The driver didn't like his new job.		. 3.100				
	The arriver didn't like his new job.	0					

# Reading 1 (continued)

35.	Our school provides a 'Wildlife Photography' course. Our expert trainers will teach you how to take the best pictures of animals, plants and scenery. The course will be for four weeks - Saturdays only. You have to bring your own camera.						
	Statement	True	False				
	The school will provide cameras to trainees.	iiue	ı aıse				
	The series will provide earners to trainees.						
36.	When I left my hometown, two years ago, there weren't any my graduation, I returned and was surprised to find many new enjoyed Chinese, Italian and Mexican meals with my family. Ton are taking me to try delicious Indian meals.	restaurant	s. I have				
	Statement	True	False				
	The writer has already eaten at three different restaurants.		,				
		4					
37.	Two countries, Brazil and the Ivory Coast, produce almost half of the According to statistics, the USA imports most of this chocolate. It eat more chocolate per person. They prefer milk chocolate to date	However, t	he Swiss				
	Statement	True	False				
	The Swiss eat more dark chocolate.	liue	ı aıse				
	The Swiss ear more dark enocolate.						
	Do not write in this space						

### **Reading 2 (Items 38 – 45)**

(6 marks)

Read the text. Then for each item, shade in the bubble  $(\Box)$  next to the correct option.

Dear Mr. Anwar,

I am writing this email to share with you some information about Sulawesi island, Indonesia, where I am spending the mid-term holiday with my father. He owns a furniture factory and often gets wood from here.

As you mentioned, we will be learning about islands in Geography, so while I'm staying here I have decided to do a little research about this island and present it to my classmates. My presentation will focus on tourism and how it has affected Sulawesi.

By researching, and discussing the topic with my father and local people, I have discovered that tourism used to be very limited on Sulawesi. Only a few international divers visited the island because of its beautiful coral reefs, while mountain climbers wanted to experience its unique mountains and learn about its mysterious caves. Generally, they stayed in local people's homes, or in small family-run hotels. Even though these hotels were not very luxurious, they provided visitors with a cultural experience.

In 1986, a British documentary film was made about Sulawesi's beautiful landmark beaches, mountains and volcanoes. It was televised in several European countries. After that, there was rapid growth in tourism-mostly tourists from France and Germany. Soon, the number of package holiday makers increased. There was a big demand for better accommodation, so the Indonesian government constructed many large hotels along the coastline which in my opinion destroyed Sulawesi beautiful nature. Currently, most of these hotels offer all-inclusive package deals that include accommodation, meals, transportation and spas, but trips are excluded. Imagine, my father had to buy our airline tickets a year ago because Sulawesi has become so popular.

In my opinion, these large hotels have affected the locals' hotels and many have closed down. However, these new hotels have reduced unemployment, increase the island's income and raised living standards. Although, Sulawesi island was always famous for its traditional industries such as fishing, agriculture, boat building and net weaving. Locals have opened many tourism related businesses such as boutiques and restaurants.

Last night, I attended a local festival with my father. Unfortunately, the show did not present the people's authentic culture and traditions, and this was disappointing. However, I took some interesting photos which I will include in my presentation.

Looking forward to seeing you.

Yours,

Faisal

Rea	adin	g 2 (continued)				
38.	This	email is sent to a		·		
		teacher		classmate		father
39.	Fais	al will present about		in Sulawesi.		
		tourism		wood		factories
40.	Befo	ore 1986, the visitors to th	ne isla	and stayed in		
		luxurious hotels		locals' houses		mysterious caves
41.	A do	ocumentary about Sulawe	esi isla	and was produced by _		film-makers.
		British		French	0	German
42.	Holi	days packages to Sulawe	si incl	ude		
		airline tickets		accommodation		trips around
				and meals		the island
43.	Acco	ording to Faisal, construc	ting b	oig hotels had	•	
		create jobs		lower income	0	reduce the standard of living
44.	Histo	orically, Sulawesi was kno	wn fo	or its	_ indust	ry.
		fishing and farming		tourism	0	building materials
45.	Duri	ng the festival, Faisal and	his f	ather felt		
		amazed	0	disappointed		exhausted
		D	o not	write in this space		

### Reading 3 (Items 46 - 55)

(12 marks)

Read the text. Then complete the task.

# **Famous Cruise Ships**

Cruise tourism has grown from 3.8 million passengers in 1990 to 25.4 million in 2019. Therefore, the number of cruise companies has expanded, and there is a demand for cruise lines to find new, attractive tourist destinations and to provide passengers with high quality services. Themed-cruises, such as family cruises, singles' cruises and golf cruises, are available for travellers seeking a unique kind of fun and relaxing holiday. They are an all-in-one vacation where people can visit multiple destinations without packing and unpacking their luggage. Moreover, the food offered is delicious as the ships hire the best chefs and cooks. Finally, this is a good choice for family holiday. According to travel magazines, the cruise ships 'Holland America', 'Symphony of the Sea' and 'Hebridean Sky' received the service awards in 2018.

'Holland America' earned an impressive 24 gold and silver Magellan Awards in 2018. Seventeen gold awards were achieved in the categories of premium ship, restaurant design and education programmes. Seven silver awards were earned in the categories of marketing and best tour destinations. One of these is to Alaska, where 'Holland America' has sailed for over seventy years. On this journey, guests experience Alaska's spectacular coast, unique frozen mountains and exotic wildlife. The trip to Alaska ranges from seven to twenty-one days including visits to five ports. The Alaskan trip is designed for adults and older children. Prices start from \$700 for a seven-day trip for one person. The ship has educational programmes such as cooking, computer and music lessons.

'Symphony of the Sea', is the second largest ship in the world. It won an award because of the facilities and services it offers families such as big fun park, water park, spa, 4D cinema, seafood restaurant, theatre and sports area. According to the travel magazine Cruise Sensors, family feedback indicates that the best part of the ship is big rooms with balconies. Children's rooms are equipped with various electronic games. Wi-Fi is provided, but is not free of charge. Moreover, this cruise ship has a well-trained team who takes care of passengers with special needs. Babysitters look after children if their parents are busy. Unfortunately, most families cannot afford this tour as a seven-day trip costs around \$1000 per person.

## Reading 3 (continued)

The third prize was awarded to 'Hebridean Sky' for the best expedition ship in 2018. This cruise ship was mainly built for scientific discovery. Passengers can enjoy a journey to Antarctica while being accompanied by scientists. There are 59 large rooms including dining, music and T.V rooms. It is equipped with the latest safety, navigation and communications equipment. Smoking is not allowed on board. The trip to Antarctica costs \$6000 per person which is more expensive than any of other trips mentioned.

Task	<u>c One</u> : For each item, write a <u>short</u> answer ( <b>not more than FOUR WORDS</b> ).
46.	How many passengers travelled on cruise ships in 2019?
47.	How long has the 'Holland America' been sailing to Alaska?
48.	Which part of the 'Symphony of the Sea' attracts families the most?
49.	What was the main purpose for the 'Hebridean Sky' cruise ship?
50.	Which cruise ship has the highest priced trip?

Reading 3	(continued)
reading a	, (continued)

Task	<b>Task Two:</b> For each item, shade in the bubble $(\Box)$ next to the correct option.					
51.	Holidays on cruise ships are in demand because					
		they offer value for money		they are only for older people		children are not allowed
52.	The	cheapest cruise ship is th	e	·		
		'Symphony of the Sea'		'Holland America'		'Hebridean Sky'
53.	The	passengers on the 'Symp	hony	of the Sea' must pay for	the _	·
		cinema	0	Wi-Fi		sport-facilities
54.	A sp	ecial team on the 'Symph	nony	of the Sea' cares for		
		explorers		parents		people with special needs
55.	Pass	engers are not allowed to	o	on the 'Hebridean	Sky'.	
		smoke		watch TV	0	listen to music

Writing 1	(10 marks
-----------	-----------

Write at least 100 words on the following topic:

"Writing a shopping list is important before going to the market."

Do you agree or not? Give your reasons.

ur writing should be <b>clear</b> , <b>convincing</b> and <b>wel</b>	l-organised.
	0 &
30.	~17
	- '/A
2026	2025
O:	
-E I	
	: 27
6	A7
TA.	
~// ·	1.19

Writing 1 (continued)	
230	177
	. 0
	<b>n</b> 3
2026	2025
O: .	
<b>76</b> 5.	- 1 T
	7/2
- Gu-	
Do not write in this sp	pace

Writing 2 (10 marks)

Complete the following task. Write at least 100 words.

Write a story about a day when everything went wrong. Give it the title "A Bad Day". Include details such as:

- What happened
- Why it happened
- What your feelings
- How you solved the problem
- Who helped you

_ @ . C	02
-3-	
4	2
2026 E	2025
: E.	97
	.0
<b>10</b> °	. 9/.
~//	. 10
"/ . A I	M7